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T R A N S L A T I O N 

 
December 4, 2024 
SBP-DR-CACAM-CIRCULAR-2024-0075 
 
 
Mr./ Ms.  
General Manager 
 

Subject:  General Resolution of the Board of Directors 
SBP-GJD-PSO-R-2024-00662  

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
We would like to inform you that the Board of Directors of this Superintendency has issued the General 
Resolution of the Board of Directors SBP-GJD-PSO-R-2024-00662 dated November 19, 2024. This 
resolution establishes special considerations regarding the information requirement applicable to 
Other Financial Reporting Entities, in accordance with article 6 (1) of Rule No. 5-2015, article 9 of the 
Prevention Agreement for Other Financial Reporting Entities No. 4-2018, and article 5 of the 
Prevention Agreement for Other Financial Reporting Entities No. 5-2018, regarding expired passports 
of Venezuelan nationals, as provided in Executive Decree No. 188 of October 3, 2024. 
 
Through this Resolution, it is established that the foreign exchange bureaus will recognize expired 
passports of Venezuelan nationals within the national territory as valid and current for the purposes 
of the due diligence process. This temporary recognition will apply to passports that expired on or 
after September 1, 2023, for a period of six (6) months from the promulgation of Executive Decree 
No. 188 of October 3, 2024; that is, until April 4, 2025. 
 
Attached you will find a copy of the General Resolution of the Board of Directors SBP-GJD-PSO-R-
2024-00662, the text of which can be consulted through our website www.superbancos.gob.pa, in the 
regulatory framework section. 
 
We kindly request that you provide the necessary instructions to your staff to ensure compliance with 
these provisions. 
 
Best regards,  
 
 
(Signed) 
Ana R. Velasco 
Acting Superintendent 
 
Encl. General Resolution of the Board of Directors SBP-GJD-PSO-R-2024-00662 
 
ARV/cn 
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